February 8, 2022	Franconia Planning Board	7:00PM
Meeting Minutes

Members Present: Thad Presby, Dan Walker (for Eric Meth), Mark Hesler, Pat Garvin, Monica Laflamme, and Mary Grote

Also Present:	Peter Grote and Ginny Jeffryes

A regular meeting of the Franconia Planning Board was held at the Franconia Town Hall on Tuesday, February 8, 2022, at 7:00PM.
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm by Thad Presby. 

7:05PM – Public Hearing, TTW, LLC, 2-Lot Major Subdivision, McKenzie Woods (Tax Map 22, Lot4-1.1). Thad recused himself from this matter as he is part of TTW, LLC. Mark Hesler was appointed as chair for this matter.

Thad presented the updated mylar and four copies of the plan. He stated the test pit is shown on the plan and the soil report dated February 3, 2022, was reviewed by the Board. Thad stated the test pit was done on the new lot only because test pits were previously done for the original subdivision. The plan has not changed from the last meeting except for the addition of the test pit.

Ginny Jeffryes brought a map showing the conservation easement. Mark stated it is on the opposite side of the road and this subdivision has no impact on the easement.

After a brief discussion, Monica made a motion to approve the subdivision as presented, second by Pat. All were in favor and the subdivision was unanimously approved as presented.

Bylaws Update – Thad stated a correction needs to be made in the bylaws because it states that the Planning Board meets on the second Monday of the month when in fact the Board meets on the second Tuesday of the month. Pat stated that in comparing the bylaws to the sample bylaws in the OSI handbook, there are many more items included such as the rules of procedure and how the Board does things. Pat offered to compare the two, suggest updates to the bylaws and send those suggestions to Carol to be distributed to the Board. Mark suggested the Board could then discuss the recommendations at the next meeting.

Meeting Minutes – Thad stated Lucy Golden had requested the minutes of the November 15th, public hearing for the noise ordinance be updated to correctly reflect the substance of the email she sent to the Selectmen. Her email addressed keeping the morning hours at 7:00am, but it did not address the evening hours. The issue is the minutes have already been voted on so Thad suggested that a notation be made in the record to reflect the content of her email. Thad stated he has not yet received a copy of the email so this matter will be put aside until the next meeting. The Board was in agreement.

Master Plan Survey Results – The Board reviewed the results of the Master Plan Survey which were presented by Monica. The Board discussed having Monica and Pat review the results and put together a summary of the survey results and send them to Carol to be distributed to the Board.

There was a brief discussion regarding how the results will be shared with the public. It was agreed that the results will be posted on the website and a hard copy can be made available upon request.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:20pm.
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Wills 
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